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Pastor é..é.éReverend Scott D. Brockson 

                                  padrescott96@aol.com 
 
 

Pastor  Emerituséé.é..Rev. Msgr. John Graf 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Francis Caponi, OSA 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Chris Beretta, OSFS 
 
 

In Residence é.éRev. Msgr. Frank Depman 

                                  Rev. Laurence Gleason 
 
 

Deacons é.ééé..Deacon Thomas Hannan 

                            Deacon Michael DeGrasse 
                                  Deacon Jeffrey Hanna 
 
 

Operations Manager é.ééMary Rose Edmonds 
 

Parish Office Staff éé..ééDonna Brumbaugh 

                                              Ann Caruso 
                                                        Ella Havrilak  
   

School Principal é.ééééé.Danielle White 
 
 

Director of Religious Education ....Karen Batdorf  
 
 

Parish Office  (Ph) 610-869-2722, (fax) 610-869-3252 
 
 

School Office  (Ph) 610-869-9576, (fax) 610-869-4049 
 
 

Religious Education Office  éé...(Ph) 610-869-8575 
 

Facilities Request facilities@assumptionbvmwestgrove.org 
 

 

Sacraments and Devotions 
    

Baptism: Sundays at 1:30 pm in Church (bimonthly)  
 

Matrimony: Engaged couples are asked to meet with 

parish priest at least six months prior to wedding and 

enroll in a marriage-prep program. 
 

Reconciliation: Saturdays, 11:00 am-12:15 pm 

(Church) 
 

Rosary: Wednesdays, 6:30 pm (Church)  
 

 

Liturgy of the Hours: 7:00 am Monday-Thursday (Church) 
 

Bulletin: Submit articles by 8:00 am on Friday for 

publication the following week. Submit to the Parish 

Office or email DonnaABVM@comcast.net 

 

Church and Parish Office:  
 

300 State Road Å West Grove, PA  19390  

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Email: abvm@comcast.net 

Web: assumptionbvmwestgrove.org  

Facebook: ABVM Parish Community, West Grove, PA 
 

 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday:  4:30 pm  

Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am,  12:00 pm Masses  
 

Daily Mass Schedule 

6:30 am - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:15 am - Tuesday, Friday 
  

Eucharistic Adoration  
Monday-Friday, 7:00 am to 7:00 pm  

, tak 

27th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
October 4, 2015 

 

He said to them in reply, ñWhat did Moses command 

you?ò   They replied, ñMoses permitted a husband to 

write a bill of divorce and dismiss her.ò  But Jesus 

told them, ñBecause of the hardness of your hearts he 

wrote you this commandment.  But from the begin-

ning of creation, God made them male and female.ò   
 

- Mark 10:3-6  
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Dear Parishioners, 
 
 

    Anything different and exciting happen last week?  Yes, the EAGLES 
won!  (ahem) O yeah, and Pope Francis visited the City of Philadelphia. 
 
     For a die-hard Philadelphia sports fan, I really didnôt care much about the 
EAGLES/Jets game last Sunday.  I was glowing in the aftermath of having 
concelebrated Mass with the Holy Father at the Cathedral Basilica of Saints 
Peter and Paul, where I was ordained to the priesthood.  It was a 
remarkable thing to see the living successor of St. Peter sitting in the 
catedra, or ñchair,ò which is normally occupied by the Archbishop of 
Philadelphia.  Only a Pope can bump the Archbishop from that chair (and it 
was clear that Archbishop Chaput was enjoying it)! 
 
     Some of you braved the crowds and strict security measures to see the 
Pope in person.  Others followed the events on television.  The local stations 
and EWTN provided excellent coverage.  Whatever your vantage point 
during the Popeôs visit, I hope you were able to experience some of the 
excitement that animated the crowds.  By most accounts, the excitement 
was not like that which one experiences at a ball game or rock concert, 
despite the mediaôs constant reference to Pope Francis as a ñrock star.ò  I 
suggest that it was an excitement inspired in part by the office of the papacy 
ï the visit of any Pope is going to draw large crowds ï and in part by the 
personality and teaching of Francis. 
 
     I also think part of the sense of excitement was generated by the crowd 
itself.  Among those who gathered for the Festival of Families on Saturday 
and the Mass on Sunday there was a strong sense of unity, of fraternity, of a 
shared desire for peace, and of faith in a God who is good and loves us very 
much.  I think that there was also a sense of hope, that the message of 
Pope Francis would be taken to heart and we would all become better 
people.  Let us pray that this is so. 
 
     In the days ahead, as the glow of the Popeôs visit fades and the feelings 
of excitement dissipate, as is natural, and we return to our daily lives, let us 
take time to reflect on the words and example of Pope Francis, and how we 
might benefit from them.  Let us study what the Vicar of Christ said to us as 
a Church, as the American people, as its political leaders, as immigrants, as 
prisoners, as families, as the poor and handicapped, and as citizens of the 
world, in his visit to Washington, D.C., New York City and Philadelphia.  If 
we do, I believe that we will become better people, by Godôs grace ï more 
loving, more peaceful, more hopeful, more generous, and consequently, 
much happier. 

 
 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
 

Father Scott 

 

Almost five months ago we announced 
the need to increase our offertory in-
come by $2,000 to $18,200 per week. 
We asked that each family consider 
increasing their offertory donation by 
12%. This was necessary because of 
increases in operating expenses.  In 
addition, we identified several unbudg-
eted projects, for example, the replace-
ment of the church sidewalks which is 
now complete at a cost of $18,000.  
Over these past months, many of you 
have demonstrated your generosity to 
enable us to better meet our needs by 
increasing your contribution to provide 
an average of $17,200 per week, half 
of the needed increase. If you have not 
increased your offertory donation, 
please consider doing so. Be as gener-
ous as you can.  
Finally, we are grateful to those who 
have switched your contributions to 
electronic fund transfer (EFT). EFT is 
an advantage to the Parish since con-
tributions would continue when you are 
away for the weekend.  

Collection for week of Sept. 26/27, 2015 

Weekly Collection  $15,360  

Weekly Income Needed $18,200  

Weekly Over/(Under) ($2,840)  

YTD Over/(Under) ($11,902)  

Includes $3,785 E-Giving, 25% Participation 
Sept. 19/20, 2015 Collection:          $18,241  
    

Total Debt to Archdiocese:  $1,909,175  
(As of 9/30/15) Mortgage and past due 
assessments 

In August, we proudly announced that 
we achieved our goal of $397,500 for 
the Parish Appeal.  We have no spe-
cific new goal at this time. However, 
we are evaluating our needs and rec-
ognize that special projects may arise. 
Until these opportunities are identified, 
we ask that you continue to use the 
Parish Appeal envelopes to make your 
generous donations to the Parish Ap-
peal.  The money raised will be placed 
in a segregated account until the need 
is identified.  To date you have ena-
bled us to set aside $7,500.  Thank 
you for your generosity to ABVM Par-
ish.   
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Please Pray For  

Ryan Coyle, Msgr. John Graf, Nancy West, Ted & Marianne 

Harden, Marcus Forst, Diana Hoy, Kal-El Rosenberg, Scott 
Wiesenberg, Lisa Erling Vito, George Zacharkiw, Mary 
Twadell, Bob & Evan Humkey, Christine Hendrickson, Todd 
Schmucker, George Gamache, Luke Ramowski, Maureen 
DelSordo, Lorraine Dehaven, Gregory & Ed Painter, Nicole 
Vitale, Devon Bartholf, Brian B., Ann Sorace, Eleanor & Bill 
Sauerwine, Donna Black, Patti Gallagher Scott, Betty Anne 
Silva, Jacquie McHale, Gert Lincoln, Nancy Brosius, Melissa 
Kratz, Rev. Andrew White, Debbie Robinson, Philip Caruso, 
Ed Jackson, Phil DeMarra, Katlyn K., Fabiola Matalonis, 
Mary Fincher, Clark, Heyburn & Blowe Families, Philip Miller, 
Face of Christ & Visitation Prayer Intentions 
 

Military Prayers  

Major Nicholas Beamer, Spc Thomas Wolfe, SrA Michael 
Kauffman, PFC James T. Mackereth, Petty Officer Daniel 
Carr, Staff Sgt. John Koss, Jr., LCPL Michelle Smith, R.C. 
Gosselin, Lt. John Joseph Eife, SrA Ashli McEntee, Ray Nel-
son, A1C Lyle Laub, USAF, Cpl. Samuel Ellis, Lnc. Cpl. Mi-
chael Guerrera, Cpl. Jonathan Russell Lynch, William Ewers, 
Sgt. Jared Moran, FS3 Cody Liebeskind 
 
Public Prayer Request  
 

Name: __________________________________________ 
 

Requester/Phone:__________________________________ 
 

Requests will be printed in the bulletin for one month and military 
prayers for six months.  You may renew as often as you wish. 

Welcome 
 

   We would like to welcome the following new  

members to the Assumption BVM Parish Family: 
 

Eric and Jennifer Palm Family 
Linda Lanciano Family 

Brian and Megan Lebo Family 

 

 In today's Gospel, Jesus sheds light on the nature of Christian 
marriage. The Pharisees were trying to trick him, but Jesus 
transformed their plot into a teachable moment. Speaking of the 
Mosaic law that allowed a man to divorce his wife, Jesus 
indicated that this man-made law was not the standard by which 
marriage should be understood. Instead, he referred back to the 
story of Adam and Eve, where we see the first human couple 
living in a state of perfect harmony and bliss with each other 
and with God. God's original plan for marriage was part of the 
joyful paradise in Eden. 
 
But sin entered the world, and with it came a rupture in the 
pristine unity of the man and the woman. Thus Jesus explains 
divorce as the result of sin (i.e., "the hardness of your hearts"). 
But as always, Jesus calls us to transcend the slavery of sin. 
And more than that, he promises us his own divine help, his 
grace, and his Spirit to enable us to accomplish what we could 
not do on our own power. 
 

Mark 10:2-16: How does the Gospel message today speak to 
the modern debate about marriage? 
 

Genesis 2:18-24: What does the image of man and woman as 
"suitable partner" say to you? 
 

Hebrews 2:9-11: According to Hebrews, Jesus and Christians 
have a common "origin" in "suffering." What's the message 
here? 

Twenty-Seventh Sunday of 
Ordinary Time Reflection  

October 4, 2015  

Pray the Holy Rosary   
 

Join us for the Holy Rosary every Wednesday from  
6:30 ï7:00 pm at Assumption BVM Church.    

 
 

         ñThe power of Rosary is  
         beyond description.ò  

 
      - Venerable Bishop Fulton J. Sheen 

 
 

ñThere is no problem, I tell you, no matter how 
difficult it is, that we cannot solve by the 

power of the Holy Rosary.ò   
 

- Sister Lucia, of Fatima  
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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  

 
Adoration: Monday ï Friday, 7:00 am to 7:00 pm 

 

 

 

If youôd like to sign-up for a Holy 
Hour but feel you may be too busy 
to commit, how about signing up for 
an hour that already has someone 
listed?  It will be a blessing for you 
and them!  And please know that 
you can change your hour or stop it 
as often as you need. 

 

Jesus just wants us to try to make time for 

Him. Heôll do the rest!  
 

 

For questions or to sign-up, please contact Mary at 610-255-0382, 
hartown@verizon.net, Cyndi at cyndi.m1@gmail.com, or  

Mary Ellen at 610-345-0024. 

A Note from Father Scott  

 
 

MEMORIAL DONATIONS 
 

 

We would like to purchase six new ciboria, which 
will serve as elegant vessels for the Eucha-
rist.  These ciboria will have a 24k gold plate and 
an attractive handle to secure them while they 
are being used for the distribution of Ho-
ly Communion.  They will make a wonderful me-
morial for deceased loved ones, whose names 
will be engraved on the bottom of each cibori-
um.  You may donate one ciborium for $575 or a 
set of three for $1,625, which includes the cost of 
engraving.  To memorialize your loved ones, 
please contact the parish office.  Thank you! 

       
We are pleased to announce that our church has been 

selected to host homeless families in the Family Prom-

ise Program (up to 14 persons in all) for the week of 

November 15 to 22, 2015.  
 

During this week, it will be our responsibility to pro-

vide a place for these families in need to eat, relax in 

the evening, do homework, and sleep.  They will sleep 

in the large meeting room in the Parish Life Center, 

with a divider separating the families for the sake of 

privacy, on cots or mattresses provided by Family 

Promise.  During this seven day period, the Parish Life 

Center will be closed to parish organizations in the 

evenings.  Parish office hours will be unaffected.  Our 

parishioners will provide dinner and breakfast every 

day.   
 

Many of you have volunteered to help with serving and 

cleaning up for breakfast or dinner, in the preparation 

of meals, to set up the first Sunday and close down the 

following Sunday, and to stay with the families over-

night.  You will  be contacted soon by a member of the 

Parish Core Team.  Thank you to everyone for your 

interest in this work of charity.  If you have not already 

volunteered and would like to, please pick up a form by 

the Family Promise sign in the narthex of the church 

and return the form in the collection basket.  For volun-

teer questions, please contact Sharon Hannan at 484-

678-2142 or sharonhannanfamilypromise@aol.com. 

Pope Francis Commemorative Book  
 

Pre-orders are now being accepted for Pope Francis in 

America: The Official Photographic Record.  This book 

chronicles the visit of Pope Francis to Philadelphia, as 

well as Washington, D.C. and New York City.  For each 

book sold, the World Meeting of Families organization 

will receive $8 to help defray expenses associated with 

hosting the Holy Father.  For a limited time, pre-ordered 

books come with a 25% discount. (Pre-order cost: 

$29.95 and ships Nov. 27, 2015) Orders can be placed 

through the World Meeting of Families website. Go to 

www.worldmeeting2015.org and click on òPre-Order 

Your Keepsake Book.ó 

mailto:hartown@verizon.net
mailto:cyndi.m1@gmail.com
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Education News  

 
 
 
 

In celebration of Pope Francis and his call to help others, 
Assumption BVM School students donated a variety of 
food items such as applesauce, oatmeal and granola bars. 
These items were used to assemble Breakfast Bags for Aid 
for Friends, a non-profit organization whose mission is to 
alleviate hunger and loneliness of home-bound individuals. 
Through this outreach effort, over 300 bags were made. 
In addition, students wore red, white and blue to welcome 
Pope Francis to America! 

 
 !.±a {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 
Tues., Oct. 6: 7 pm Confirmation Retreat for 7th Graders  
Thurs., Oct. 8: 7 PM Safe Environment Class for Parents 
Fri., Oct. 9: 8:15 AM Class Mass prepared by Grades 7 & 1 
Tues., Oct. 13: After School Cantor Club 
Fri., Oct. 16: Parent/Teacher Conferences in the Evening 
Mon., Oct. 19: School Closed for Parent/Teacher Conferences  
Thurs., Oct. 22: 7 PM Home and School Meeting 
Fri., Oct. 23: 8:15 AM Class Mass prepared by Grades 5 & 3 
Sat., Oct. 24: Student Council Dance (Grades 6-8) 
 
 
 

Bishop Shanahan News  
 

The Ninth Annual College Fair will be held on Tuesday, 
October 27, 2015, from 7-9 pm. Over 100 colleges and 
universities will be in attendance.  Students from all the 
area high schools will be invited to attend.   For questions,  
contact Marie Weyback at (610)343-6242.  
 

Shanahan Designer Bag BINGO: FUNdraiser for the 
Alumni Association fund that supports a senior student in 
need will be held on Saturday, October 10, 7-9 pm. Enjoy 
a ladies' night out to play BINGO and win designer purses, 
totes and clutches. Proceeds go to the Alumni Association 
fund that supports a senior student in need. Reserve your 
space for $25 online at shanahan.org or pay $30 at the 
door. 

 

Confirmation Candidates  
 

Our Confirmation Retreat is being moved 
up to Tuesday, October 6, 2015, 7:00-8:30 
pm in the ABVM Church and Parish Life Center.  
All students in all sessions are being asked to 
attend October 6th .  Parents are also invited to 
attend the retreat/rally event.  Our retreat 
speaker is someone everyone should experience.  
 

Note: The October 6th Confirmation Retreat will replace the 
October 20th date originally given.  October 20th will now be a 
regular class for our Tuesday students. (Wednesday and Sunday 

classes will stay the same.)  
 
 

À Service hour components will now be due on October 13th. 
 
 

À Sacrament of Reconciliation will be offered on Tuesday, Octo-

ber 13th. All sessions are invited to attend.  Those attending 
from other sessions are free to leave after receiving the Sacra-
ment.  Tuesday session students will proceed to the school for 
continued small group discussions. 

 
 

À Confirmation Rehearsal will be Tues., October 27th,  7-8 pm. 

The candidate and sponsor (or another adult) need to attend.  

 

First Communion Candidates :   
 

The Rite of Enrollment for our First Communion Candidates will 
be October 3rd at the 4:30 pm Mass.  There will be a brief par-
ents meeting following Mass.   
 

Weekend Programs  
 

The children's babysitting option for 1 -2 yr. olds during the 10 
am Mass does not have enough volunteers to run the program 
this year. Our Pre-school worship program for 3-4 year olds 
continues to thrive. Thank you.  

 
World Meeting of Families  

Resource Bags  

 

Every Family registered in CYFF and ABVM school 
received a World Meeting of Families resource 

bag to help families continue to deepen their 
faith after the World Meeting of Families event and Papal visit.  
These bags include an audio CD called ñraising Amazing Chil-
drenò, a book entitled ñA Catholic Parentôs Toolboxò and a re-
source ñCelebrating Sunday Liturgies for Catholic Families.ò   
 
In addition to these resources, Father Brockson will be offering 
Family Liturgies at the 10 am Mass on the First and Third Sun-
dayôs of the month starting in October. Our next Family Litur-
gy will be October 18th at the 10 AM Mass.   We encour-
age all families to read the upcoming Sunday Gospel as a family 
each week in preparation for Mass.   

WMOF  
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*EVENING OF REFLECTION ON THE HOLY ROSARY : (Thursday, October 8th, 6 pm to 9:15 pm) Malvern Retreat 

House is celebrating the month of the rosary in October by holding a special Evening of Reflection.  St. John Sheila Galligan, 

IHM will direct the retreat.  Weather permitting we will include a candlelight procession to Our Lady of Lourdes Shrine.  Cost: 

$35, including dinner.  To register, visit malvertreat.com/register or call 610-644-0400.   
 

*LOVERS OF GODôS ANIMAL KINGDOM: Malvern Retreat House is celebrating the animal kingdom by holding a Day of 

Reflection in the spirit of St. Francis. The retreat on Friday, October 9th will be directed by Msgr. Joseph Marino, Rector of 

Malvern Retreat House, and his dog Denis. (Sorry, no pets may accompany retreatants). Msgr. Marino will focus the retreat on 

two conference topics: If Animals Could Only Talk and Spiritual Insights Gained From Our Animal Friends. The 9am-3pm re-

treat costs $35 and includes breakfast and lunch. To register, visit malvernretreat.com/register or call 610-644-0400. 
 

*GALA FUNDRAISER : Join the Sisters of the Blessed Sacrament for their Annual Gala Fundraiser on Saturday, October 10, 

2015 from 6 to 10 pm. There will be dinner, dancing and prizes at the National Shrine of St. Katharine Drexel, 1663 Bristol 

Pike, Bensalem, PA. Tickets are $100 per person/Seniors $75. Call 215-244-9900 or email skdshrine@comcast.net or 

www.KatharineDrexel.org 
 

*TODAYôS CATHOLIC SISTERS: Join us on Saturday, October 10th at Immaculata University, from 1 PM ï 4 PM, to learn 

about the newest generation of Catholic Sisters and why we need them now more than ever. Hear remarkable stories from these 

women who have answered The Call. This event will feature several young sisters, along with the authors of New Generations 

of Catholic Sisters: The Challenge of Diversity. There will be a Q & A session.  Mass will follow at 4:15 PM.  This event is 

free.  RSVP at www.immaculata.edu/todays-sisters. 
 

*ROSARY RALLY : You are invited to join in a Public Square Rosary Rally on Saturday, October 10, 2015 at 12 pm outside of 

Sacred Heart Church, Oxford, PA.  Sponsored by America Needs Fatima, this rally will be one of over 12,000 rallies that will 

take place across the U.S. on that day.  For questions, call 610-932-5680.  
 

*RETREAT FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES (October 13-15, 2015, Malvern Retreat House) The retreat is geared for 

adults with intellectual, physical or emotional disabilities.  Email OLCRetreat@gmail.com or call Malvern Retreat Center at 610

-444-0400.  
 

*PRAYING WITH ST. THERESE OF LISIEUX: Malvern Retreat House is planning four evenings of reflection dedicated 

St. Therese of Lisieux. The first one will be held on Thursday, October 15. Brother Joseph Schmidt, who has written several 

books about St. Therese, will lead the retreat. His book Praying with Therese of Lisieux will be used during all four evenings of 

reflection. The cost is $35 for one night or $100 for all four. To register, visit malvernretreat.com/register or call 610-644-0400. 

  

*CAMILLA HALL OKTOBERFEST (Sat., October 17, 2015, 10amï3pm, grounds of Camilla Hall, 1145 W. King Road, 

Malvern, PA)  Join us for delicious food, white elephant sale, entertainment, childrenôs games, crafts and more! Benefits Camil-

la Hall Nursing Home for the Sisters, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary. 
 

*AN AFTERNOON WITH ABBY JOHNSON (November 1, 2015, 1:30-4pm, Rising Sun Banquet Hall, MD) Come hear Ab-

by share her life-changing story from Director of Planned Parenthood to an advocate for the unborn.  She is the author of Un-

planned and founder of ñAnd Then There Were Noneò, a ministry designed to assist abortion clinic workers out of the industry.  

Go to cecilcountypregnancycenter.org or call 410-398-7888. Tickets: $25 (purchase by 10/19/15).   
 

*ARTISTS & CRAFTERS WANTED : If you are an artist or crafter and would like to showcase your wares, contact 

SHCraftfair@comcast.net or call Joan at 610-932-7803 for information on becoming a vendor at our 14th Annual K of C Ladies 

Auxiliary Craft Fair to be held Sat., Nov. 7, 2015 in the Sacred Heart Gym, Oxford. 
 

*HEALING RETREAT: Malvern Retreat House will offer a retreat in November titled For These Urgent Times: Sacraments. 

Healing. Deliverance. World-renowned preacher, author and minister of healing, Kathleen McCarthy, will direct this retreat that 

begins Monday evening, November 16th and lasts through Friday, November 20th. Fr. Dermot A. Roache, SMA, known inter-

nationally for preaching and healing, will also participate. Visit malvernretreat.com or call 610-644-0400. 
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 Human Service Announcements  
 

Pray the Rosary for Life (104/-10/10/15)  
   Sun.   T. Harrison                 Thu.  S. Hannan/N. Kennard                                

   Mon.  H. Dowd          Fri.    J. Wolfe/P. Vahey 

   Tue.   D. DiStefano/G. Bryson  Sat. S. Tobin/M. Mueller                                                                                 

   Wed.  L. Holmes  

   The sign-up calendar is located in the Church lobby. 

*Pregnant? Need Help? Call 1-800-CARE-002. 

*Birthright : 610-436-0773. 

*HopeAfterAbortion.com; afterabortion.org; 

RachelsVineyard.org or call 610-354-0555 or 1-877-

HOPE-4-ME.  

*Aid for Friends Cooks: Filled, frozen meal trays can be 

taken to the freezer in the ABVM Parish Life Center, 

weekdays from 8 am-7 pm. To help prepare meals or be 

an AFF driver, contact Ann Barr at 610-869-8559.  

*Annulment Proceeding: Contact the Metropolitan  

Tribunal, Archdiocese of Philadelphia (215) 587-3750.  

*Al-Anon meeting will be held every Monday night, 7 pm 

beginner meeting & 8 pm regular meeting in the ABVM 

Church. Call Valerie at 610-662-1567. 

*Retrouvaille: This is a process to help troubled marriages. 

For information, call 1-800-470-2230. 

*Marriage Encounter: Call 1-800-456-8330. 

Assumption B.V.M. Church                                                                                            Sunday, O ctober 4, 2015 

 
 
 
 
 
 
As a result of the new Harrisburg Child Protective Ser-
vices Law regarding clearances, all employees and volun-
teers who may have any possible contact with children in a 
parish/school function, or a function that takes place on 
school or parish property, must have clearances filed every 
3 years. All must be in compliance with the new laws by 
October 31, 2015. 
 

To find a complete listing of Safe Environment Require-
ments, please visit our ABVM Parish website at 
www.assumptionbvmwestgrove.org. Select ñResourcesò, 
then ñSafe Environment Clearances.ò  Once clearances 
and training are completed, certificates or forms need to be 
given to the Parish Office. If you are currently a volunteer 
and are not sure if your clearances are expired with the 
new 3-year law, contact the Parish Office at 610-869-2722; 
abvm@comcast.net. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  * * * * * * * * * 
 

Safe Environment Training - (Virtus Workshop)  
Our parish will be holding a class this Fall:  

 

Wednesday, November 18th at the ABVM School  
 

Register online at www.virtus.org or call 215-587-2446.  

  

AVON GROVE  
Christmas Basket Program 

  

 Planning Meeting  

Monday, October 26th  

6:30 pm  

 ARTS Classroom ABVM School    

 

 LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ƻǊ  
Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇΣ  
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ WƻƘƴ .ǊŜƴƴŀƴ ŀǘ  

ƧƧōǊŜƴƴŀƴϪŀǎǎǳƳǇǘƛƻƴōǾƳǿŜǎǘƎǊƻǾŜΦƻǊƎ 

 

 

In support of our new Family Lit-

urgies starting this weekend, The 

Lighthouse Media display in the 

ABVM church vestibule has been 

updated with more items for  chil-

dren and families.  Please be sure 

to check them out. 

Lighthouse Media  AG Christmas Basket Program  

New Safe Environment Requirements  

mailto:jjbrennan@assumptionbvmwestgrove.org

